
i

518 77;/ trui Prtccdinct of

Tcr were called Nova Scotia Baronets

before Collins publifhed hii Knglifh

BAroncta^c, when lie invited alt pcrlons

holding that dignity to fupply him with

their genealoj;ie» ; anion^ thole that

were lent him he found loine Englilh

lifti, and thertforc he placed them, by

way of appendix, at the end of liif book,

under the erroneous title of Nova Scotia

Baionets, though tlitir proper den<»mi.

nation had long before bten given them,

in a " Catalogue of the Nolnlity of

Kngland, Scotland, and Ireland, with

the Knights of the Garter, K-niglits

Baronets of England and S<olland,

Knights of the Bath from the Firll of

King James, and Knight Bachelors

from the Firll of Kine Charles to this

preCent. Colleatd byT. VV. Printed

tic London in i64i." 'Surely an author,

writing in the life-time of the fovireign

who hirtituted the order, and with! 1 17

years of its commencement, is a bettc'.

authority for its true denomination,

than Collins, who publiflied hi;, woik a

century aftei wards.

It is very furprifing that Mr. Beatfon,

who, by being on the (pot, could lo

eafily have had recouife to the original

Records, Ihould have adopisd Mr. Col-

lins's error, by faying, in the " Politi-

tical Index," printed at Edinburgh in

1786, part II. p. 197, " that, from the

inftitution and defign of this oider of

baronets in Scotland, they arc denomi-

nated Baronets of Nova Scotia i" for

by this rule the baronets in England

Ihould be denominated Baronets of Ul-

fler, as I have already obfctved, and

wiili I could add that this is the only

inaccuracy in his Lift.

Some appeals have been made, at dif-

ferent times, to the Englifti Heralds

Office, relative to the precedence which

ought to be allowed to the Baronets of

Scotland in Englifh alTeinblies, &c.

This is no longer a point of ceremonial

within their cojjnixance, but is become

a point of law, ariling out of tJie fourth

article of the Union, ui theie words :

•' And that there be a eomniunicariou

of all other rights, privileges, and ad-

vantageg, which do or may belong to

the fubjefls of cither kingdom, except

vubtri it ij otbtrwij'e expnjsly agreed m
tbtfe artichs."

At that time it was -.veil underftood,

that the Peers of Scotland, by virtue of

this article, would take place according

to the dates of tiieir patents : and, as a

very great number of them were of an

older (ceation thaa mofi of the i'tsx* of

Baraneii of Scotland.

England, the latter were careful to fe«

cure their own precedence by the ajd
articit of the Union, which continue*
the di(lin£tion biiwccn the peers of tha
two kin);doms. But as no fuch excep-
tion was made in regard to the Baronets
of Scotland, they are become entitled to

a full and unijualifitd eummunity of
rights, privileges, and advantages,
with the Baroneta of England, forming
one body -ts Baronets of Great liritain,

and ranl'.iiig according to the dates of

their relpeitive patents, under the au<
thority of the fourth article of the
Union, in like m.tnner as the peers
would have done if it had not been
othcrwi'e provided by the ajd article

aboveiiicntioned. M. W.

W''\

Mr. Urban, June 5.

YOU have inferted, p. 383, 'ronn a
pampiiut lately publilhed, the par-

ticulars of a converlation faid to have
p.ired between the late Mr. Silas Dcane
and the author. While the latter

chonhs to conceal his name., the pub-
lick will remain at a lols what credit is

due to his extraordinary narrative;

which would h^ve born a greater air of

authenticity, had it been in a lefs dra-
matic form. Theodohus might recol-

left with accuracy the generalafrcrtions
of the dying infidel

i
but it was impolli-

blc for hiin, without the alhttance of a

fhort-hand writer, to bring away with
him everv particular of fo long a dia-

logue. If the world be at all concerned
in the hiltory of the private opinions of

Silas Deane, Theodofius, and " the

clergyman of eftablifhed reputation"
whom he mentions, (hould come for«

ward, and, by their real fignatures,

give authority to the materials he has

furnilhcd towards fuch a hiltory. He
owes this to a living charafter of no
fmall celebrity, who appears to be deep,
ly in.tere(led in the truth or falfehood of

the lloiy. Dr. Prieftley difclaims the

title of inftruftor of this emiitary of re-

bellion, with whom he declares that
" he never had any converlation on the

fuhjci't of religion j" and v/hether the

tenets Mr. Deane is made to profefs, in

the Narrative, can be fairly deduced
from the Doftor's writings, *• m?y bd

lecn by any perlon who will think pro
per to conlult them." But, left the pe
rufal of the Di-tbor's multifarious writ-

ings (liould prove too heavy a talk for an

indoicnc rcadtr, iic has given -us liic

teftimony of o'le of his conefpondents
to the improbal)iiity of the aarfative. I
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